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March 2, 2016


The Honorable Joe McDermott 
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott: 

I am pleased to transmit a scope of work for the Independent Advanced Life Support (ALS) Study for approval by the Regional Policy Committee and the King County Council, as identified in the Medic One/Emergency Medical Services (EMS) 2014-2019 Strategic Plan.  

During the planning for the current 2014-2019 EMS levy, interest was raised regarding how a partner in the King County EMS system might become an ALS (paramedic) provider.  The Regional Policy Committee added language to the 2014-2019 Strategic Plan recommending a study to determine the impacts that changing the current number of ALS providers could have on the successful regional system.  The intent of the study is to inform the next levy planning process, slated to begin in 2017.

The ALS Study Scope, developed by the King County EMS Division with regional stakeholder input, specifies that the focus of the study will be to: 
· Review the current number of ALS providers and units per provider in King County; 
· Analyze the medical, operational and financial impacts that changing the current number/configuration of ALS providers and/or units per agency would have on the regional EMS system; and 
· Develop a process for addressing changes to the current ALS agency configuration.     

Additionally, the scope states that any recommendations from the study must ensure no deterioration in the provision of ALS care or patient outcomes, directly reflecting the Regional Policy Committee’s original language.

Critically and objectively reviewing the ALS provider structure furthers the Medic One/EMS system’s focus on safety, health, and ensuring financial stewardship, directly aligning with the goals and strategies of the King County Strategic Plan.  Since EMS responses are distributed throughout the region based on service criteria, areas with economic challenges are provided the same level of service as areas with economic prosperity.  This helps to ensure access to health and human services and furthers King County’s Equity and Social Justice Program.  

Thank you for your consideration of this scope of work.  If you have any questions, 
please feel free to contact Jim Fogarty, Emergency Medical Services Division Director, 
[bookmark: _GoBack]at 206-263-8579.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget 
Patty Hayes, Director, Public Health - Seattle & King County (PHSKC)
Jim Fogarty, Emergency Medical Services Division Director, PHSKC
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